MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, March 9, 2017
Courtyard by Marriott
Cromwell, Connecticut
Members Present:
Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Danielle Forko, Ebony Gladding, Amy Giovannucci (by written proxy), Tasha Hunt (for Peter Brown), Tonya Lewis, Keith Martin, Patrick Mickens, Patrick O’Hara (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Tiffany Wynn (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Gregg Cogswell, Magdamaris Figueroa, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Asia  Hutchins, Gladys Labas, Kevin Kane, Joette Katz, Catherine LeVasseur, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Silvia Rodriguez, Nieka Thompson, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Kari Sullivan

State Department of Education

Introductions and Welcome to New Members (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:37 p.m.  Members introduced themselves including one new member Mr. Keith Martin, retired secondary-level assistant principal.
Minutes of the February 2, 2017 Meeting (II)
The minutes of the February 2, 2017 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Report of the Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact (III)

Ms. Valerie LaMotte informed members of the preliminary results from the court data for the fourth DMC study.  She also shared the Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) Plan submitted to OJJDP by the end of February and 2016 Relative Rate Index (RRI) data on referral to court (statewide and by size of municipality), cases involving secure detention, cases transferred to adult court and cases resulting in secure confinement.  Members discussed these data and possible recommendations for change.  The proposal from the Connecticut Public Broadcasting, Inc. to produce another documentary of 30 minutes in length with the title “The Color of Justice Revisited” was distributed and discussed.  Members hoped footage in the documentary would include Police and Youth projects, and Effective Police Interactions with Youth and Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police trainings.
Action on Grant Application (IV)

The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for funding under The Color of Justice Revisited Program. (No abstentions)

Applicant Agency
$ Requested

JJAC Action
Connecticut Public


$78,750

Decision to approve funding at $78,750

Broadcasting, Inc.

Discussion and Action on 2017/2018 School Attendance Program (V)
Ms. LaMotte shared information on the School Attendance Model Kindergarten Program evaluation.  The results of the evaluation have not been completed by the University of Connecticut, however preliminary results were not promising.  Ms. Kari Sullivan from the State Department of Education shared the activities of that department to address chronic absenteeism.  After considerable discussion, the JJAC decided to postpone action on next year’s funding for school attendance until the April meeting when more evaluation results will be available.
Compliance Monitoring Report for October 1, 2015 through September 30, 2016 (VI)
Ms. LaMotte distributed the new monitoring report that was submitted to OJJDP by the end of February that showed Connecticut in compliance with the Deinstitutionalization of Status Offenders, Separation of Juvenile and Adult Offenders, and Jail Removal mandates.  
JJAC 2017 Calendar (VII)
Ms. LaMotte reminded members that the next meeting would be April 6 at the same location and future meetings would be at the State Police Academy in Meriden.
Other Business (VIII)
The meeting was adjourned at 4:48 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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